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Context and highlights

Robe Kindergarten has had another successful year of learning and engagement with families. Initially we had 12 children
enrolled at the beginning of the year and during the year we enrolled 3 early entry children.

The kindergarten was once again well supported by our community — with fundraising being very successful. The Robe
Hotel named us as their chosen charity for May, with the Friday night happy hour draw raising over $1500. We also held a
very successful Biggest Morning Tea in May, raising $93.50 for the Cancer Council. We continued our strong relationship
with the Robe Bridge Club, once again running the raffles at their annual tournament and raising around $1300. A
successful stall was held at the November Night Market, with the children planting pot plants to sell as well as their own
Robe Kindy Pickled Beetroot from our garden. A big thank you to the Robe Community Garden for supplementing our
beetroot with their crop. We raised $400 from this night which was also a great way to participate and be part of the
community.

The wonderful Robe RSL, who lease the kindergarten building to us, paid for a new back fence to be built at the rear of our
kindergarten playground. We very much appreciate this support for our service. We welcomed Karla Dew as the new
Director of CCOWS and Sally Smith farewelled and thanked Robyn Paterson for her 17 years of service to the Robe
Community. Karla has been very supportive of our program and has initiated a new level of partnership and
communication between the two services.

We had two successful excursions to Mount Gambier to see performances at the Sir Robert Helpmann Theatre as well as
a visit to Niejalke’s Farm. Visits from Rendelsham Kindergarten and Beachport Kindergarten were a great way to make
new connections across the region. We also continued our successful transition program back and forth with the school,
including a campfire day and the reinstatement of our Open Gate Days where children in Reception could visit us each
Thursday recess time.

During Children’s Week we held a very successful ‘Welcome to Kindy’ morning tea where the 2020 parents and children
were invited to meet and chat to this years parents. All families except one were represented including 4 dads. We once
again thank the Children’s Week Committee for their grant to enable this to happen. The year ended with a wonderful
Graduation Ceremony attended by all families, including many grandparents and special friends.

Report from the preschool management committee

Governing Council Report for 2019

Throughout 2019 the Robe Kindergarten has had another fun filled successful year. The children have grown, developed
and learned so much with the guidance and care from Sally, Georgie, Sammy, Paula and Shannay. Some highlights for
the children included their excursions to Mount Gambier to watch interactive performances and also the trip to a farm.
The Governing Council had a busy year with a number of fundraisers, aiming to raise money for an outdoor nature
playground area. This will encourage nature based play for the children for many years to come and enhance the overall
look of the kindy.

In term 2, parents and children enjoyed a morning tea to raise funds ($95.30) for the Cancer Councils Biggest Morning
Tea. The Governing Council again run the Bridge Club Tournament Raffle raising funds of $1250.Thank you to everyone
for their generous donations of prizes and to the Robe Bridge Club for their support. The Robe Kindy participated in a
great community event, the Robe Christmas Night market, and along with the childcare centre we raised $400. Thank you
to the parents who baked goods, donated items and helped on the stall.

The Robe Hotel also kindly allowed the Robe Kindergarten to be a part of their Friday Night Community Draw, raising
$1570 during the month of May. Thank you to the parents and staff for selling tickets each Friday night.

We welcomed next years new parents in term 4 during Children Week. Everyone enjoyed morning tea prepared by the
children and staff.

The Governing Council is an essential element to the running of the kindy and | would like to thank the other parents that
became members this year and look forward to seeing new faces join this year.

Anna Heffernan

2019 Chairperson
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Quality improvement planning

QA 1 - Educators focussed their work around numeracy, engaging in developing a common agreement around the
experiences and vocabulary involved. Educators also engaged in research developing their own skills and understandings
in the areas of measurement and spatial awareness. This work tied in with the LDAR inquiry into the development of
children's spatial awareness and vocabulary. A new method of recording children's learning and understandings was
trialled using a floor book and the indicator overviews to record educator observations around children's skills and
knowledge and this will be further refined in 2020. A pupil free day was held in term 4, providing the opportunity for
educators to plan for numeracy in 2020 - it was decided at that day to focus on the indicator 'l quantify my world' in Term 1
and experiences, resources and ideas were developed and recorded ready for planning in week 0.

QA 2 - A tree climbing risk assessment was developed with the children in Term 1 and the further development of our
Risky Play policy was engaged in with Governing Council. Kidsafe attended in Term 3 and conducted a comprehensive
playground safety assessment. This will form the basis for our planning for the outdoor learning area in 2020.

QA 3 - The back fence was replaced in Term 4 by the RSL and a new air conditioner was installed in the southern end of
the building by CCOWS early in Term 2. CCOWS also purchased replacement lockers for bag storage and some outdoor
furniture to be used by both services. Sand and bark was replenished and the cubby was re-varnished.

QA 4 - Staffing remained consistent. Jenni Butterworth and Paula Tsernjavski joined our team as our regular TRT staff. In
2020 we will need to recruit new TRT staff as both Jenni and Paula will be working elsewhere. Kimberley Austin has been
approached.

QA5 - Educators developed a new system to record children's learning in literacy and numeracy. This led to increased
understanding of all children's abilities and the ability of educators to extend their learning appropriately. We also
continued to collaborate on developing the Individual Learning Plans and the comments for children's reports and this also
increased educator reflection on the individual child's learning and progress and Where to next?

The enrolment process for 2020 was begun at the end of term 2 and this resulted in early transition visits and incidental
opportunities to get to know the children coming into the centre next year. Parents were encouraged to attend a
pre-enrolment interview and information was recorded about their child ready for 2020. Four parents out of 11 took up this
opportunity.

The three children enrolling for early entry were quickly integrated into the group as they each began when they turned 3
years old - staff engaged in observing each new child, adjusting the routines, experiences and expectations where
necessary. This allowed for a smooth transition and for all children to feel comfortable with the new learning environment.

QA 6 - Our relationship with CCOWS continues to be strengthened with the appointment of Karla Dew as new Director -
we have developed some new protocols and ideas of ways to continue to work together. The RSL has continued to
support us with the installation of new fencing along the back of the kindergarten. We were very grateful for the support
once again of the Robe Bridge Club and the new support from the Robe Hotel. The Christmas Night Market was a great
way to build our profile within the town and we worked together with CCOWS, as well as our 2019 and 2020 families to
collect a wonderful array of baked goods, second hand books, plants and Christmas decorations for our stall.

QA 7 - Involvement in SECAV partnership and Early Years Planning Team.
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Enrolment
Enrolment by Term
Year Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4
2016 14 13 13 13
2017 12 11 13 13
2018 12 12 12 12
2019 12 12 13

NOTE: The data is based on person counts in the two week reference period each term. Excludes pre-entry.
Source: Preschool data collection, Data Reporting and Analytics directorate.

Enrolment comment

We ended the year with 15 children enrolled (including our 3 year olds) and these numbers will be replicated in 2020 with
14 children once again enrolled at the site. One child left during the year with her family to move to Adelaide, but in Term 4
we received an enrolment who transferred in from Angaston Kindergarten. Projected numbers look to remain around 12 -
14 over the next few years and we thank CCOWS for supporting us with projected enrolment data.

Attendance

Year Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4
2016 centre 95.6% 98.3% 87.9% 93.6%
2017 centre 92.4% 73.9% 80.8% 93.7%
2018 centre 95.3% 79.7% 76.8% 98.9%
2019 centre 97.1% 85.1% 83.6%
2016 state 91.1% 89.0% 87.2% 87.5%
2017 state 90.5% 88.2% 85.9% 87.2%
2018 state 90.7% 88.3% 87.0% 87.2%
2019 state 90.3% 87.4% 85.8%

Based on attendances recorded in the two week reference period each term. Data for eligible enrolments as described in the department's

Enrolment policy.
Attendance rates may differ to previous reporting with the transfer from calculations based on deemed attendance to actual attendance using

booked hours divided by attended hours.

Attendance comment

As usual our attendance dipped in Terms 2 & 3 and this has been a pattern in Robe over many years due to the quiet
non-tourist season months in Winter when many of our families travel as work slows down. However our winter
attendance was well up on 2018 figures being over 80% rather than in the 70's.

Once again in Term One our attendance figures were well above the state average and this will probably be true for Term
4 as well.
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Destination schools

Feeder Schools (Site number - Name) 2016 2017 2018 2019
737 - Kingston Community School 0.0% 9.0% 0.0% 0.0%
384 - Robe Primary School 100.0% 90.0% 100.0% 100.0%

NOTE: The data is collected in Term 3. It does not reflect actual schools enrolled in by exiting preschool children. Only schools that are a
destination for 3% or more of students are shown.

Source: Data Source: Site Performance Reporting System (SPER), Term 3 2019 collection.

Destination schools comment

This year all children will move on to Robe Primary School and this is supported by a strong culture of continuity of
transition and learning across both sites.
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Client opinion summary

Only 2 surveys were received. Strongly agree was ticked in all but a couple of questions.

Quality of Teaching and Learning

| would like to see some learning of alphabet and sounds and possibly basic reading skills. Also more learning around
numbers. | should also add this could be in the curriculum and | am guilty of not making appropriate observations.

My child has learnt so much. The teachers cater to my child's interests; researching his latest passions and helping him to
put together projects and posters. | am so impressed on his language; literacy and numeracy learning that is done in such
a way that he doesn't even know it is happening! Always fun and engaging him to learn rather than just sitting and being
lectured at.

Support of Learning

My child enjoys preschool and is enthusiastic to learn hence | would like to see and have a better understanding of what
they learn. | thoroughly enjoy reading the profile book.

Teachers go above and beyond. They have genuine interest for every child; their learning; happiness and well being. |
could not be prouder of everything they have encouraged my child to achieve this year. His confidence and assertiveness
has come leaps and bounds. They have brought him out of his shell creating a place where he feels safe to express
himself and follow his interests.

Relationships and Communication

Teachers at kindy show genuine interest and concern for my child's well being and learning. We receive weekly
communications in person; by phone or newsletters. Term reports give a great snapshot on what they have learned and
been doing. | love how they give so much information on what my child has shown an interest in during the term; his
progress and all the fun he has been having.

Leadership and Decision Making

The kindy is extremely well organized and committed in involving parents and children in the decision making process.

Relevant history screening

All staff, volunteers and Governing Councillors were screened this year and records are held by the Director. The new
Working with Children Check was implemented with all new screenings and this will support organisation of screenings
with them now applying for 5 years.

Financial statement

Funding Source Amount
1. Grants: State
2. Grants: Commonwealth
3. Parent Contributions $3482
4, Other $100
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Improved outcomes category
(where applicable to the site)

Briefly describe how the 2019 funding was used to improve the relevant department's standard of educational
achievement outcomes (where applicable):*

Outcomes achieved or progress towards these
outcomes:

Improved outcomes for numeracy and literacy

All staff attended partnership numeracy training days with Jane Lemon in 2019 - this was achieved
by using 2 of our Pupil Free Days. As a result of this staff developed a common agreement around

the experiences and vocabulary we would use and provide to children. Numeracy was also a focus
of our LDAR research project.

Common agreement around numeracy
experiences and vocabulary

Research into children's spatial awareness
skills conducted for LDAR.

Improved ECD and parenting outcomes
(children's centres only)

Improved outcomes for children with disabilities

Improved outcomes for non-English speaking
children who received bilingual support

* The department's standard of educational achievement is defined as children and young people progressing and achieving at or above their appropriate year level.




	Name of preschool management committee chair: Anna Heffernan
	1: Sally Smith
	2: 21.2.2020
	Picture_upload: 


